
 

 

Ref: GL 36/2017 
 
 
August 24, 2017 
 
Subject:  Clarification on news regarding one of the Company’s major shareholders which is 

not related to the Company’s operation 
 
Attention:  The President 

The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 
GL has been informed by A.P.F. Holdings Co., Ltd. (“APFH”), one of major shareholders of GL and 
an entity of APF Group, the public auction of shares in GL (“GL shares”) held by APFH. The news is 
not related to GL operations and will have no effect on GL business activities at all, but to make it 
clear to the investors, the GL management would like to clarify as follows. 

A.P.F. Holdings Co., Ltd. (“APFH”) is one of major shareholders of GL who hold the total of  
158,911,191 GL shares (10.42%). And it is about a civil case of our shareholder, not the GL itself or 
relate to GL operation. 

The amount is relatively small, only 13,395,771 shares (or 0.87%) of the total shares of GL. APFH 
is only one major shareholder of GL and the case will not relate or affect the other shareholders at 
all.   
 
Again, GL management would like to confirm that this information is solely relating to a shareholder, 
GL and GL business including the Management as well as other shareholders will not be affected. 
Moreover, GL has no obligation to pay or responsibility whatsoever for this matter—it solely affects 
a GL shareholder and not GL.  
 
Please be informed accordingly. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
(Mr. Tatsuya Konoshita) 
Director 

 


